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Personal Independence Payment
Personal Independence Payment Statistics

The latest Personal Independence Payment (PIP) statistics covering the period April 2013 to July 2017, and the latest stats on appeals have been now been published. 

Personal Independence Payment: April 2013 to July 2017
Atos Healthcare Name Change
From 12 June 2017 Atos Healthcare is changing the business name it uses for Personal Independence Payment (PIP) to Independent Assessment Services.

This is a business name change only and does not affect PIP policy, procedures or how the assessment is carried out.

Claimants are not affected by the name change and should continue to attend assessment appointments and respond to communications from Atos Healthcare and Independent Assessment Services.

The Atos Healthcare website will also change with new content and a new domain name:  www.mypipassessment.co.uk 

IAS Customer Service

PIP-customerservice@atos.net – Please use this address to contact atos direct with any issues or concerns regarding their service.

The PIP enquiry line (0345 850 3322) should be used for any query regarding individual claims

Universal Credit
Universal Credit transition to full service
The full Universal Credit service will be delivered nationally for all types of claimants from May 2016, completing in September 2018. 
The Universal Credit Transition Roll out Schedule lists the jobcentres that are due to move to the full Universal Credit service by date, and local authority area.  It also includes a list of jobcentres that move to the full Universal Credit service between May 2016 and June 2017.

Social rented sector: reporting October 2017 rent changes: advice for landlords

In April 2017 DWP changed the processes for reporting social sector annual rent changes. For social sector rent changes due in October 2017, DWP will continue with the processes introduced in April 2017.
Please find attached link below for any further information.
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/universal-credit-and-rented-housing--2/social-rental-sector-april-2017-rent-changes-advice-for-landlords--2
Universal Credit and social landlords: review of the Trusted Partner Pilot

The Trusted Partner Pilot was developed as a result of concerns from social landlords in the initial stages of Universal Credit development and a desire to be fully involved in making improvements.

We selected 33 social landlords to be involved between September 2015 and February 2017. The key elements of the pilot were that Trusted Partners had a more streamlined access to Alternative Payment Arrangements but were required to demonstrate support provided to the tenant to move towards financial independence.
Full details can be found by clicking the link below:
Universal Credit and social landlords: review of the Trusted Partner Pilot
Enhancements to the APA Application Process

Enhancements to the APA application process, on GOV.UK, has gone live from 25 October. Landlords will be presented with additional questions, including a postcode checker, to help speed up identification and payment of the APA.

Universal Credit Advances

DWP has provided guidance on how to apply for an advance payment of Universal Credit.

Customers who don’t have enough money to live on while they wait for their first payment may be able to get an advance of their first Universal Credit payment. The maximum advance payable is half of their estimated Universal Credit payment, and the customer will be required to repay the advance from future Universal Credit payments.
Universal Credit statistics

Statistics on Universal Credit claims from 29 April 2013 to 14 September 2017 are now available.

Detailed information can be viewed by accessing the link below.
Universal Credit: 29 Apr 2013 to 14 Sep 2017
State Pension
Check Your State Pension

The Check your State Pension check your State Pension digital service went live on 11n July.  Testing began in April 2015 following a successful cross government team of HRMC and DWP colleagues working together.

To date it has enabled citizens to view over 4.5 million State Pension forecasts, providing a faster and simpler way for people to understand their future State Pension position.

The service can be sued to find out:

· how much State Pension you could get (this amount is also known as your State Pension forecast)

· when you can get it

· how to increase it, if you can

Proposed new timetable for State Pension age increases
The government’s review proposes a new timetable for the rise to 68, in line with continuing increases in life expectancy.

The State Pension age is regularly reviewed to make sure that the State Pension is affordable and fair. People are living longer, and spending a larger proportion of their adult life in retirement than in the past.
For further information please click on the link below:

News story: Proposed new timetable for State Pension age increases
Other DWP News
Update on the Future of DWP Jobcentres

The Department has published more details on the future of DWP Jobcentres.
Claimants will be informed in advance of the closures and Jobcentre work coaches will provide help and assistance to claimants during the mergers. 

DWP customer phone lines to become Freephone

The Secretary of State for Work and Pensions David Gauke has announced DWP customer telephone lines will be changed to Freephone numbers.

Universal Credit customer telephone lines will be the first to become Freephone in November.

The department will inform customers and partners of new Freephone numbers in advance of these changes.

Freephone numbers will be rolled out to all remaining DWP customer phone services by the end of the year. Further details will be released in due course.

Policy in Practice: Benefit Calculator

A new benefit calculator has been added as a link on GOV.UK. It's called Policy in Practice and joins the existing ones from Turn2Us and EntitledTo. This one does things in a slightly more visual way and once completed, there is an earnings slider, so you can instantly see how Universal Credit will be affected if earnings change.

You can access all three benefit calculators here.
Child Maintenance: Deduction Orders against Joint Accounts

If a parent owes child maintenance, deductions to recover that debt can currently only be made from a bank or building society account held solely by them. So a small minority of parents are cheating their way out of supporting their children by putting their money into a joint account with a partner.

New laws will be brought in to allow deductions to be made from joint accounts in order to recover child maintenance arrears.

It is believed closing this loophole could stop a number of parents getting away with not paying their child maintenance each year – leading to more than £390,000 additional child maintenance being collected.
Minimum Requirements for English and Maths in Apprenticeships

Following a recent change in funding rules in England, apprentices with certain learning difficulties and disabilities are now exempted from the regular English and maths minimum requirements. 

This recognises that some learners, though able to meet the occupational standard, may struggle to achieve the English or maths qualification at the level normally required because of the nature of their difficulty or disability. Those exempt from the regular English and maths minimum requirements need to achieve a minimum requirement of Entry Level 3 instead. 

Apprenticeship training providers will be able to confirm eligibility for claimants in this situation.

£2 Billion Boost for Affordable Housing and Long Term Deal for Social Rent

The Government has confirmed plans for a new generation of council and housing association homes.  Funding for affordable homes will be increased by a further £2 billion to more than £9 billion.

The numbers of homes will be determined on type and location of housing, and bids received for funding.  With a typical £80,000 subsidy, this £2 billion investment can supply around 25,000 more homes at rents affordable for local people.

Ministers also confirmed plans to create a stable financial environment by setting a long term rent deal for councils and housing associations in England from 2020.

The funding will further support councils and housing associations in areas of acute affordability pressure, and where working families are struggling with the costs of rent and some are at risk of homelessness.

Low Pay Commission Report on Non-Compliance with the Minimum Wage

Up to 1 in 5 minimum wage workers may actually be paid less than what they are legally entitled to.  Read the Low Pay Commission’s new report for details. 

Youth Employment Initiative:  Process Evaluation

This report presents the findings of a process evaluation of the Youth Employment Initiative (YEI). The YEI is part of the European Social Fund Operational Programme: 2014 to 2020 and aims to help young people who are not in employment, education or training towards sustainable employment.

This is the first of 2 evaluations of the YEI in England. It looks into 3 important elements:

· strategic fit – how the YEI fits with EU, national and local objectives

· design – how the YEI programme was developed by different partners

· implementation – how the delivery of the programme has progressed in its early stages

The report also includes preparations for the second evaluation, which will look at the impact of the YEI.

Unemployment Remains at Lowest Rate Since 1975

Official employment figures show that unemployment is at 4.3%, the lowest since 1975.

The figures, released by the Office for National Statistics, also show that there are now 32.10 million people in work, 317,000 more than last year.

These figures have been driven by increases in full-time and permanent work, and in the last year there are 20,000 fewer people relying on zero hour contracts.

The female employment rate is also at a near record 70.7%, with over 15 million women in work.  However, mothers aged between 16 and 49 are still less likely to be in employment than women without dependent children of the same age.

One area of focus for the government is therefore getting more women into work, and in the process boosting their pay income.

Mental Health First Aid Campaign

A new £15 million programme will see up to 1 million people trained in basic mental health “first aid” skills. The programme will improve personal resilience and help people recognise and respond effectively to signs of mental illness in others.

The campaign, designed and delivered by Public Health England (PHE), will help people assess their own mental wellbeing and learn techniques to reduce stress.

There will be an online learning module designed to improve the public’s knowledge, skills and confidence on mental health.

These are skills for life, as most of us will at some point either experience poor mental health or care for a loved one trying to cope. The campaign will aim to build resilience and give people advice, based on what has been shown to work, so that we can all be better at supporting people experiencing poor mental health.

The government will invest £15 million in the campaign. It will launch next year for 3 years. PHE will work closely with Mental Health First Aid (MHFA) England and other mental health organisations to ensure the campaign builds on the knowledge and experience of the sector.

Useful Links

1.   Touchbase:  below is the general link which will update automatically, 
when the next edition is available. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/touchbase-dwp-news-about-work-working-age-benefits-and-services
2.  Atos healthcare:  link, which you may find of interest:


http://www.atoshealthcare.com/pip/pip_assessment_approach
3.  UC Toolkit:


https://www.gov.uk/universal-credit-toolkit-for-partner-organisations
We trust that existing partnerships arrangements are meeting your needs.  However, if you have any questions or would like to discuss local partnership issues further please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Kind regards,

Your Partnership Team:
Linda Devereux: Partner Support Manager for

Barking & Dagenham, City, Newham Tower Hamlets 
linda.devereux@dwp.gsi.gov.uk

07900 057115

Rehana Akram: Partner Support Manager for

Hackney, Havering, Redbridge, Waltham Forest

rehana.akram@dwp.gsi.gov.uk

07788 188730

